ASCC December ’04 Club Meeting/AGM Minutes – 14Dec04, at Dooley’s, Burnside.

Meeting was called to order at 7:20, with 39 people attending, and 5 proxies.

Executive Present: Bill Anwyll (president), Umberto LoPresti (Vice President), Brian Jarvis (Treasurer) and Chris Ward (Secretary).

Directors Present: Mike Benjamin (Solo), Ian Pearce (Rally), and Debbie Miller (Race).

Chris Ward read the minutes from the 2003 AGM.  Chris Sidler questioned an error in the reading of minutes.  It was confirmed that it was right in the minutes, but miss-read.  There was a motion to accept the minutes by Jay Barthelotte, and seconded by George Sheppard.  Voted – Unanimous.

Presidents Report – Bill Anwyll gave his presidents report.  He said that 2004 was the best year ever, with no legal problems.  Our memberships were strong, as our largest membership in Atlantic Canada shows, and as the Solo results show, the best drivers too.  He thanked Mike Benjamin for doing an outstanding job as Solo Director.  He felt that people looked at ASCC to see how Solo’s should be run.  The numbers at our Solo events were up from previous years, and competition was tight in all classes.  Solo I has shown a strong comeback.  In Rally, Ian and John Pearce organized what was universally recognized at one of the best Rallies in years.  The number of teams was up too, and close competition was the order of the day.  ASCC organized a race school and 2 race weekends, which went flawlessly, with only one minor glitch that Debbie ‘McGivor’ Miller handled with aplomb.  The only less than stellar performance was the attendance at our Club meetings.  Despite Brian Jarvis’ great idea about having movies periodically, the numbers dribbled off.  Some of the reason is that people don’t know where we are meeting, as we have been moving around.  We hope to have that fixed in 2005.  Our next few meetings will be here at Dooley’s in Burnside.  Bill thanked the ASCC Executive for 2004 for doing all his work.

Membership – Umberto reported that we closed for the year with 158 members, although there are a few here tonight that still have to join.  Better late than never.  That number is down a little bit, but we have started letting competitors get day memberships, which brings the overall number down.  Umberto mentioned that he feels that the savings from ARMS not doing the 3 part forms may in the long run cost them some levies.

Financial – Brian reported that we have recovered from a very tight financial situation at the beginning of the year.  Our total income for 2004 was $17718.24, and our expenses were $11539.54, so our bottom line improved by about $6000.  Solo has brought in about $13000, with expenses of about $7000.  We bought ASCC shirts and hats, and still have them available for sale.  Both Rally and Race have made money this year.   The report is available for anyone who wants to look at it.

Rally – Ian Pearce reported that overall, we have had a good year.  The Regional events were down overall, but our event had 13 entries.  That’s the second highest entry he’s seen since he was 18 months old.  ASCC will host two Regional events in 2005.  Rallycross has started already and is going well, with about 25 cars per event.

Subaru has pulled their sponsorship from the CARS Rally Championship.  That is a big loss, but we have to thank them for they have done up to now.

Solo – Mike Benjamin reported that we again had a very good season.  Overall attendance was about par with last year.  The lot situation is still the same though.  The good news, is that Sunday Shopping didn’t go through.  Who knew that 53% of Nova Scotians like motorsport?  Mike thanked Umberto for his work to secure the Home Depot lot in Dartmouth, even after management had changed.  He thanked Brian Gay for organizing the Solo I school at AMP.  

Our regional on July 1st at Penhorn had 65 entries.  We still have a need for Solo II lots.  Mike has not reoffered for Solo director for 2005.  He has said he will organize Solo I.  He also offered to help anyone who took over as Solo Director.

Mike wanted to thank our sponsor, Dynomight, and David Forebrigger.  They have also recently donated more radios for Solo use.

Race – Debbie Miller reported that we had a good turnout for our driving school.  Some thanks to Targa, as some drivers needed a performance driving school.  Our first Race did not do so well, but our second (the last event) was much better attended.  Debbie thanked George Sheppard, our starter, Ian Pearce, Pit Exit, Walter & Wayne, in the tower.  ASCC will again host the first and last events of 2005.

Walter mentioned that he got an email from Bruce Mc Nutt about trying to set up a 3-hour endurance race during the summer.

AMP – Walter reported that things didn’t go too badly.  They managed to keep their heads above water.  They will need to buy a new tractor.  Steve Ellis is looking into what may be the best option.  The plan is to widen the entrance to turn 4.  AMP got some restitution money from the court case, but they are not sure if there will be any more (from the former AMP president).

The ASCC Solo awards were handed out for class and overall winners.  Congratulations to this years overall winner, Mark Morin.

Bill awarded the Ronald Johnson Memorial Cup, as the Presidents Award, to Ian Pearce, and thanked him for all his help and hard work over the years.

Some Regional Solo awards were handed out to those who didn’t make it to the ARMS AGM in Moncton during the snowstorm in November.

Gordon has made up photo CD’s again this year, with pictures from this years Solo II season.  They are available for $10.00, with the proceeds going to the Metro Food Bank.  Kevin Doubleday has a print available with several of this year’s competitors pictured on it.

Old Business – 

Ian mentioned that next year is the 50th anniversary of ASCC and we should do something to acknowledge it.  David Forebrigger suggested a better presence at car shows to gather more interest.  We are going to try to put together a DVD of photos/videos/Checkpoints from over the years, that we can sell.

We discussed meeting locations, and the need to have something arranged ahead of time, so more people will be out to them.  Our regular location, at CFB Stadacona, will not be available for a while as the building we met in is being torn down, and a new one being built.

Nancy mentioned that the Regional Solo dates for our events were not yet decided.  We suspect one may be July 1st.  

Umberto mentioned the parking spot for the ASCC trailer.  He is looking for someone to park it, and tow it to our events.  Brian Partridge suggested his Dad, in Falmouth, as he is usually at the events for timing & scoring.  ASCC will likely help towards the cost of the hitch for the car.  

Bill Irving mentioned that he, and not only George, didn’t have access to the internet, and he figures there are others that don’t get our information in a timely manner.

Ralph Brooks motioned that we set a meeting location now, for the next several months.  Jay Barthelotte seconded it.  Nancy went to check availability, and found that the room we were currently in was available for the next 4 months anyway.  We voted – unanimous.  The next 4 Club meetings are to be held here at Dooley’s in Burnside, the 2nd Tuesday of each month.

The ARMS discussion forum, after February, will be only available to paid up ARMS members.

Umberto suggested that Corey set up our website so that general announcements get sent out as an e-mail so more people can find out about them.

Bill asked for a motion to ratify the actions of the 2004 ASCC executive.  It was motioned by George Sheppard and seconded by Jay Barthelotte.  Voted – unanimous.

The election was held – George asked for Nominations from the floor for the position of 

President – there were none – Bill Anwyll is 2005 President by acclamation.

Vice President – there were none – Umberto LoPresti is 2005 VP by acclamation.

Treasurer – there were none – Brian Jarvis is 2005 Treasurer by acclamation.

Secretary – there were none – Chris Ward is 2005 Secretary by acclamation.

George put out the floor that the Club is looking for volunteers for directors.  Ian had received two names for the position of Solo Director.  Mark Morin & Art Forward have offered.  It was decided that they would share the duties, and be Co-Solo directors.

Bill asked Derek Lugar for an update on their racing trip to the USA.  He and Colin came in 1st and 2nd in the Southern SCCA Region Championship.

Swap shop was held – 

Orrie Flick is selling his ’84 Corvette.

Jay Barthelotte is selling his MR2 Turbo.

David Forebrigger is selling his ’95 Ford Contour, V^, loaded with leather, 3.0 lt. conversion.

David Earle may be selling his 2004 RX-8.

Alan Coles is selling his ’98 Contour.

Brian Jarvis is selling a bunch of BMW parts, with more available every day (1st generation 3 series, or 2002 parts)

There was a motion to adjourn at 9:10 p.m. by Scott Harod, and seconded by Jay Barthelotte.

We then ate Pizza and played pool

Chris Ward

ASCC Secretary.

